
From: gmccolm@tampabay.rr.com <gmccolm@tampabay.rr.com> 

Sent: Friday, November 13, 2020 10:07:11 PM 

To: presidentsoffice@saintleo.edu <presidentsoffice@saintleo.edu> 

Cc: 'Susan Ariew' <sariew60@gmail.com>; 'Karin Braunsberger' <karin.braunsberger@gmail.com>; 

'Richard Manning' <rnmanning@gmail.com>; 'Victor Peppard' <victorpeppard@yahoo.com>; 'Pyrtle III, 

Frank' <frank@pyrtle.com>; ashapiro2@tampabay.rr.com <ashapiro2@tampabay.rr.com>; 'Welker' 

<robertfwelker@aol.com>; swohlmut@tampabay.rr.com <swohlmut@tampabay.rr.com>; Byers, Lauren 

<Lauren.Byers@floridaea.org> 

Subject: Letter to President Senese from the USF Chapter of the United Faculty of Florida 

  

Jeffrey D. Senese 

President, St. Leo University 

  

Dear President Senese: 

  

Ever since its original incarnation in 1889, St. Leo College - now St. Leo University - has been 

not only an educational resource for the Florida community but also has served as a moral 

example.  That is why we are particularly disappointed to hear that the St. Leo Board decided to 

withdraw recognition of the United Faculty of Florida as the collective bargaining agent for the 

St. Leo faculty. 

  

St. Leo faculty decided to have UFF represent them, and they could change that if they 

wanted.  This unilateral decision by the Board is a public expression of indifference towards St. 

Leo’s faculty, and for those people who take St. Leo as a moral leader in the community, it will 

be taken as such. 

  

This will contribute to the social unraveling that the Church is working to prevent, and we 

strongly urge you to press the Board to reverse that decision. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Susan Ariew 

Karin Braunsberger 

Richard Manning 

Gregory McColm 

Victor Peppard 

Frank Pyrtle, III 

Arthur Shapiro 

Robert Welker 

Sonia Ramirez Wohlmuth 

  

United Faculty of Florida, University of South Florida Chapter 

uff@ourusf.org 

https://www.uff.ourusf.org 
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